
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
M I N U T E S 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2016, 2:00 P.M.  

 
 

HEARING OFFICER MICHAEL GRATTAN 

   
I. CALL TO ORDER  
 

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.  Those present were Hearing Officer 
Michael Grattan, City Attorney John Shaver, and Deputy City Clerk Juanita Peterson. 

 
 

II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 

1. SAL, Inc. dba Fiesta Guadalajara-GJ, 710 North Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 
81501, Hotel and Restaurant 

 
 There was no one present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for renewal for SAL, Inc. dba Fiesta Guadalajara-GJ was found 

to be in order and approved. 
 
2. City of Grand Junction dba Two Rivers Convention Center, 159 Main Street, 

Grand Junction, CO 81501, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 Sheryl Thompson, Event Operations Supervisor, was present. 
 
 The application for renewal for City of Grand Junction dba Two Rivers 

Convention Center was found to be in order and approved. 
 
3. Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc. dba Chipotle Mexican Grill, 2504 Highway 6 & 50, 

Suite 300, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 There was no one present representing the applicant. 
 
 The application for Chipotle Mexican Grill, Inc. dba Chipotle Mexican Grill was 

found to be in order and approved. 
 
 

III. APPLICATION FOR A SPECIAL EVENTS PERMIT 
 

1. Mesa County Public Library Foundation, Inc., P.O. Box 3668, Grand Junction, 
CO 81502 – “Table of Content”, March 4, 2016, 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., at 443 
N. 6th Street, Grand Junction, CO 81501, Malt, Vinous, and Spirituous  

 
 Pres./Sec’y. of Org.: Joseph Sanchez, 2138 Banff Ct., Grand Jct., CO 81507  



Events Manager: Karen Kllanxhja, 538 Teller Ave., Grand Junction, CO 81501   
 

 Ms. Kllanxhja, Development Director of Mesa County Public Library (MCPL), 
was present.   

 
City Attorney Shaver handed Ms. Kllanxhja three documents, two marked with 
an A in the upper right hand corner and one with a B in the upper right hand 
corner.  He asked the applicant, who had personal knowledge of these 
documents.  Ms. Kllanxhja said she did and described the Special Event Permit 
Questionnaire and Affidavit noting she created them.  She described the event 
as a meet and greet with the author of “One Book, One Mesa County”.  City 
Attorney Shaver asked if this was their first event.  Ms. Kllanxhja said that 
MCPL had a cultural festival event in 2015 and there was no problem with 
alcohol at that event.  Ms. Kllanxhja explained tickets will be sold in advance 
and limited to 250.  They will have a list of persons who purchased tickets and 
only those will be allowed in.  She explained there will be two locations for the 
wine and beer for the event.  The security will be provided by MCPL security 
personnel.  City Attorney Shaver asked whose signature was on page 2 of 
Exhibit A.  Ms. Kllanxhja said the Library Directors signature who is Joseph 
Sanchez.  City Attorney Shaver admitted Exhibits A and B (see attached) into 
the record. 
 
There was no one present to speak in opposition or in favor of the application. 
 
Hearing Officer Grattan found that pursuant to Colorado Revised Statutes 12-
48-106, there are no grounds to deny the special events permit on the basis 
that it would be injurious to the public welfare because of the nature of the 
special event, its location within the community, or the failure of the applicant in 
a past special event to conduct the event in compliance with applicable law.  He 
found that the application for a Special Events Permit submitted by Mesa 
County Public Library Foundation, Inc. was in order and approved it.   

 
 

IV. OTHER BUSINESS  
 

1. Oceanic Grand Junction, LLC dba Hideaway Lounge, 718 Horizon Drive, Grand 
Junction, CO 81506 , Tavern – Review of Noise Issues 

 
Raj Chokshi, Consultant for Oceanic Grand Junction, LLC, and Susan Meders, 
Manager, were present representing Oceanic Grand Junction, LLC. 
 
Hearing Officer Grattan asked Mr. Chokshi to bring him up to date on the issue with 
the noise violation from the last meeting specifically in regard to the citation issued 
to Samuel Smith and Angelica Garcia.  Mr. Chokshi said Ms. Garcia plead and was 
found guilty.  Mr. Chokshi said Mr. Smith just rented the facility from the hotel.  Mr. 
Chokshi said they have not rented to Mr. Smith since this time. 
 
Hearing Officer Grattan asked about the conditions applied at the January 6, 2016 
Liquor and Beer meeting.  Mr. Chokshi said the ballroom was 100% soundproofed; 
a copy of the contract they use for their performers was sent to Ms. Kemp in the 
City Clerk’s office; and he has hired a sound engineer to address the noise level 



but he is from California and that has not been completed.  Hearing Officer Grattan 
said that since there were no additional noise complaints, he would like to set this 
for review the second meeting in June.  Mr. Chokshi and Ms. Meders were both in 
agreement with this request. 
 
Ms. Peterson will set the review for June 15, 2016. 

 
 

V. ADJOURNMENT – 2:23 p.m. 
   
 
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – March 2, 2016  







 


